Dear district colleagues,
For the last 18 months, the Florida Department of Education has worked closely with the state’s charter school sponsors to develop a set of standards to help ensure that only high-quality charter schools open and operate. That commitment will continue in a new phase of support for school districts, one that includes guidance and thought leadership from the nation’s preeminent support association for charter school authorizers.
The Department’s Office of K-12 School Choice is working with the National Association of Charter   School Authorizers (NACSA) to support the sharing of effective authorizing practices through its well-regarded review process. The Department will make the formative evaluation services performed by NACSA available to at least three school districts that opt to use them. In conducting these reviews in collaboration with the districts, NACSA provides unique and expert analysis of a charter school authorizer’s strengths and areas for improvement and provides guidance and development on the industry’s best practices. 
Ordinarily, the cost for these evaluations runs as high as $40,000 per authorizer. The Department, in partnership with NACSA, is covering the full cost, so districts pay nothing. 
The Department already is partnering with NACSA on conducting formative reviews of authorizing services in Broward, Duval and Miami-Dade counties as part of its recently announced District-Charter Collaborative Compact grant. However, given the interest in this initiative from several other districts both large and small, the Department is extending this portion of the collaborative compact to more district charter school sponsors that want to enhance their authorizing work.

“We have committed and talented people working on the front lines in school districts making sure that the charter schools they authorize are quality charter schools,” said Adam Miller, the executive director of the Department’s Office of K-12 School Choice. “We want to offer them every resource at our disposal to help them do their jobs even better.”
Every Florida district that sponsors at least one charter school is eligible to apply for this initiative, what we’re calling the Charter School Sponsor Development Grant. The Department asks that each district submit a one-page, single-spaced statement that answers why your district would want to take advantage of this professional development and what it hopes to do with this formative guidance. The statement must be signed by the district superintendent. Further instructions are attached to this e-mail.
NACSA’s formative evaluations will proceed in several stages: 
1.) A paper review of the authorizer’s existing policies and processes; 
2.) A two-day site visit with the authorizing staff, board members, school leaders, and others as needed;
3.) A written report (on which district staff will have an opportunity to comment); and 
4.) A presentation to the district school board.
NACSA will not report its full findings directly to the Department, but will provide a summary highlighting the areas the Department should focus on for future professional development. NACSA’S feedback is solely for the district’s own benefit and professional development.

Further, while the Department will not require selected districts to adopt the newly published Florida Principles and Standards for Quality Charter School Authorizing, we highly recommend it. NACSA will be conducting its evaluation by using the Florida Principles and Standards as a guiding measure.

We are excited about this effort, and we hope every district with a desire to reflect and continuously improve the quality of its charter school portfolio seeks out this opportunity. While the Department is committed to funding this initiative in three districts, we may have the opportunity to fund more now or in the near future.

Sincerely,

Adam Emerson

Charter Schools Director

Florida Department of Education


P.S. As a testament to the effectiveness of NACSA’s working helping authorizer reflect and strategically plan for the future, consider these comments from your peers in other states:

Many thanks for this insightful and motivating report, as well as your on-going thought partnership.  I feel confident that we will continue to build on our solid foundation as well as make use of your suggestions/reflections in our continuous improvement process.  We look forward to the opportunity to use this process and report to continue to help us grow. 
--Alyssa Whitehead-Bust, Denver Public Schools
Thank you all so much for the work on this formative evaluation! The process was everything I hoped it would be and more. [The evaluators] did a wonderful job on Thursday and I only wish we had more time that day to dive deeper with the State Board. My stakeholders have already started to comment on the quality and value of this evaluation report and how it will improve authorization across the state.

--Kate Pattison, Oregon Department of Education
 
I just wanted to pass along that already (and it¹s only been 20 minutes) I¹ve heard nothing but very glowing statements about the impressive and valuable presentation from [the evaluators] for our Board today.  It was an extremely productive and engaging session.  I don¹t think that it¹s an overstatement to say that the presentation alone will help to improve our operations significantly.  Our Superintendent, several members of our Board, a couple of guests, and our office staff all have said that the entire presentation (delivery and content) was simply great.
--Clay Eaton, South Carolina Public Charter School District
 
“This [authorizer evaluation] is a game changer for us.”
--Steve Canavero, Nevada Department of Education
